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Town of Dayton

Regularly Monthly board Meeting


	Date
	March 20,2024
	Time
	7:00 pm


	Board Members

	Aaron Huber
	X
	Christine Rupp
	X
	Jake Hansen-Ivett
	X
	Donald Bartlett
	X
	David Kohler
	X

	Kelly Kuhaneck
	X
	Larry Miller
	N
	Jeff Holler
	X
	Dennis Fisher
	N
	Peter Sorgi
	X

	Attendance:  Board members in attendance will be noted by checking the box after there name.  Other attendees, see attached sign in list. 


Call to Order:
Town Supervisor Huber called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. All stood and said the pledge to the flag.  

Supervisor Huber started the meeting with an audit of claims. 

Highway Claims; 1, 3, 4, 7-10, 17-19, 22-24, 30        $4,132.08

General Claims; 2, 5, 11, 12-16, 21, 25-29, 31-33     $4,814.21

Street Lighting; 20                                                          $298.89

Motion made by Councilman Bartlett to approve March claims. Motion seconded by Councilman Hansen-Ivett. 

Motion carried with unanimous vote.

Reports:

Code Enforcement:
Jeff Holler, reported activities from 2/22/24 to 3/20/24 were of; 
14 phone calls. 
3 inspections.

 1 permit was given at 9071 Rte. 353 for a pole barn. 
Deposit given to clerk in the amount of $80.00
Assessor:
Assessor not present. Report read by Clerk, Kuhaneck, stating the following; 
Work has continued on transitioning from County contracted assessment services to Sole Appointed Assessor Position throughout January and February. 
All files including permits and related field reports, exemption applications renewals and correspondence was turned over to the Town on 3/4/24. 
April office hours have been posted at the Town Hall as follow: Wednesday April 3 Noon to 3 pm an Wednesday April 17th 4 pm to 7 pm.
 Email address of daytonassessora2gmail.com has been established for contact as well as a cell # of (716) 474-7293 and landline of (716) 532-3758 ext.
 4. Market analysis provided by the state was reviewed and a uniform level of assessment of 0.0 was communicated to the state on 3/19/24. It is anticipated that this will be certified by the state and the Town’s equalization rate for the 2024 assessment roll.
 After discussion with Lynn Rupp of the board Assessment Review, the date of Wednesday June 5, 2024 from 4 pm to 8 pm was chosen as Grievance Day. 
The Assessor will be in attendance with the 2024 tentative assessment roll at the Town Hall the following dates and times for the purpose of taxpayer access and review. 

Wednesday 5/1 11 am to – 3pm and

Wednesday 5/15/ 4pm – 8-pm


Saturday 5/18 11 am – 3 pm 

Wednesday 5/22 4 pm – 8 pm. 

The Assessor anticipates being present at the April 17th Board Meeting to make a brief presentation and answer any questions or concerns that the Board may have. 
Thank you very much for your consideration. 

Highway Superintendent:        Report read by Clerk Kuhaneck, stating the following;

Got load of cold patch (1.7 ton)
Cut trees and brush.

Plowed and sanded 3 times

Put 2 new injectors in truck # 4.
Put new slack adjusters for the brakes on truck #5.
Welded new runners on Blacktop sled.
Fixed oil leak on truck # 4.

Fixed airlines in shop. 

Patched holes and cut brush. 

Town Clerk Report:
Town Clerk Kuhaneck presented to the board February 2024 monthly report. 

$ 625.00 was collected in fees to the town. 
$70.00 for landfill tickets. 

$220.00 for certified copies. 

$80.00 for a building permit.

$255.00 for dog licenses. 




$625.00 was disbursed to the following;




$218.20 was paid to the supervisor for general fund.




$300.00 was paid to the supervisor for part town fund.




$41.00 was paid to animal population control.




$65.80 was paid to county treasurer for landfill. 

Tax Collector Report: 
Report read by Clerk, Kuhaneck stating Taxes Collected as of 3/20/24 - $1,212,998.19.
 Check to Supervisor on 1/11 for Special Districts of $115,399.00. 
Check to Supervisor on 1/18/24 for Town of $160,000.00. 
Check to Supervisor on 1/25 for Town of $200,000.00. 
Check Supervisor on 1/26/24 for Town of $72,764.00.  
Check to Co. Treasure on 2/8/24 for $550,000.00. Check to Co. 
Treasure on 3/12/24 for $100,000.00.
Supervisor Report: 
Supervisor Huber introduced Crystal Abers, Director of Economic Development, and Planning & Tourism. Ms. Abers, relayed that she has a whole team of players and they provide services in county planning, community support, agriculture development, environment, GIS/information and trails. Ms. Abers provided a brief description to each of the services provided. 
Stated that the State Comptroller completed an audit on 3/19/24.
 Stated that loan for the 23 dump truck should have been paid within the 30 days. 

 Stated that there was never any insurance on the 23 dumb truck or the case tractor and that insurance has been added the dump truck and tractor to the policy. Supervisor Huber stated that there was insurance on the 91 auto seed that is not being used and had it removed from the policy.

The cost of the policy renewal went up $3,000 after adding the dump truck and tractor.
Old Business: 
Supervisor Huber reached out to Village of South Dayton, Mayor Killock, to discuss the possibility of shared services agreement amongst the Town and Village

Supervisor Huber provided information on additional estimates of changing the locks within the Town Hall.  Rekey was $800 more than original estimate with Jackson Locksmith of $3500. 
A motion was made to table the changing the locks through Jackson Locksmith to get a break down of the estimate and research a lower cost.
 Motion made by Councilman Hansen-Ivett and seconded by Councilman Bartlett.  
Discussion was had on the planning board and the need for more members. 
Supervisor Huber restructured the Open Door Policy submitted at last month’s meeting. 
ARPA ideas were discussed
Supervisor Huber provided an estimate to fix the broken window in the clerk’s office of $560. From Nova Glass. 
A motion was made by Councilman Kohler and seconded by Councilman Hansen-Ivett to fix the broken window. All in favor;

Supervisor Huber-aye.

 Councilman Bartlett-aye.

 Councilman Hansen Ivett-aye.

Councilwoman Rupp-aye.

 Councilman Kohler-aye. 

New Business:
Karen Strickland is interested in the becoming the Town of Dayton Historian. A motion was made to discuss Town of Dayton Historian. Councilman Kohler made a motion to discuss Town Historian. Supervisor Huber relayed that he was going to skip as Karen Strickland was unable to attend tonight’s meeting and wanted to express her interest in becoming Town Historian
 Town of Dayton Historian will be added to next month’s agenda for consideration of appointment.  
Installation of Stone Catch Basin on Merrill Drive was discussed
 A motion was made by Supervisor Huber to discuss a locking security mailbox, expressing personal concerns. Councilman Kohler did not agree with the need to purchase a locked mailbox.  
A motion was made by Supervisor Huber to discuss the purchase of a time clock in the amount of $300.  Councilman Kohler stated that there is a manual punch time clock in the highway department now, that hasn’t been used in years, adding that it should be looked at before spending money on a new time clock. 
A motion was made to table the purchase of a time clock by Councilman Hansen-Ivett and seconded by Councilwoman Rupp. All in favor;

Supervisor Huber-aye.

Councilman Bartlett-aye.

Councilman Hansen Ivett-aye.

Councilwoman Rupp-aye.

Councilman Kohler-aye. 

Supervisor Huber made a motion to have a shared service agreement contract with the county for sand, salt, fuel and diesel. A motion to have a shared agreement contract with the county for sand, salt and fuel was made by Councilman Hansen-Ivett and seconded by Councilman Kohler. 
Supervisor Huber discussed the service and purpose of the agreement and stated that we need to pass a resolution to enter an agreement for shared service.   
All in favor;

Supervisor Huber-aye.

 Councilman Bartlett-aye.

 Councilman Hansen Ivett-aye.

Councilwoman Rupp-aye.

 Councilman Kohler-aye. 

Supervisor then moved onto check signing clarification/restructuring on the agenda. 
Streamlining the Town payroll process was discussed. 
Supervisor Huber made a motion to adjourn the meeting @ 9:15 pm. 

A work session meeting on the Solar Law has been scheduled for April 4th at 7:00 pm. 
All in favor;  
Supervisor Huber-aye.

 Councilman Bartlett-aye.

 Councilman Hansen Ivett-aye.

Councilwoman Rupp-aye.

 Councilman Kohler-aye. 

A second motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Supervisor Huber 9: 20 pm and seconded by Councilwoman Rupp. 
The board then went into an executive meeting. 
The next regular board meeting will be Wednesday April 17, 2024 at 7 pm. 


Respectively Submitted,

Town of Dayton Clerk

Kelly Kuhaneck
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